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	TOWN OF HOPEDALE

78 Hopedale Street - P.O. Box 7

Hopedale, Massachusetts 01747
Tel: 508-634-2203     Fax: 508-634-2200


	Finance Committee



February12th, 2020 Meeting Minutes
6:00 pm, Atria Draper Place
The Chair Called the Meeting to Order at 6:04 pm
Attendees:

Finance Committee


S. Hockenbury -Chair


E. Callahan, D. Comastra, K. Hopkins, C.Strapponi

Additional people present

Robert Reed – Interim Town Manager
Dennis Madigan
Votes:

The Committee Voted to recommend to the Board of Selectmen the appointment of Dennis Madigan to the Hopedale Finance Committee.

Events:
· New Member Interest

· Dennis Madigan, Hopedale resident, joined the meeting to introduce himself and express interest in joining the Finance Committee.  At talent bank form had been distributed by the Chair via e-mail earlier in the week.  The Chair spoke to his personal knowledge of the candidate while engaged in other civic and community groups in town in previous years.  
· The Committee then held its vote of recommendation in regard to Mr. Madigan’s appointment.
· Blackstone Valley Regional Vocational Technical High School (BVT)

· The Chair indicated he attended a meeting with Dr. Michael Fitzpatrick, Superintendent-Director of BVT.  The FY ’21 assessment to Hopedale is projected at $133,674 over last year’s amount for a total of $685,629.  9 more students were added to the roster at BVT for a total of 56 Hopedale students attending.
· One member raised a concern regarding the verification of residency citing a past incident of another sending district recognizing a non-resident appeared on their annual October 1st report therefore affecting the sending district’s assessment.  A discussion was held regarding the verification process.
· Also questioned was the proportion of BVT students to their sending communities (i.e. is there a similar percentage of students from each sending district). 

· The Chair reported BVT is projecting a budget increase of 3.9% and will be holding their public hearings soon.  The Chair will pursue the potential presence by the Hopedale School Committee at the public hearing.

· Town of Hopedale FY ’21 Budget

· Insurance

· Bob Reed, Interim Town Manager indicated increases for health insurance had been confirmed at 3.7% by Town Treasurer, Stephanie L’Etalien.  

· A discussion was held regarding a change in the number of health insurance subscribers from June 2019 through current, the impact on the FY ’20 budget and corresponding impact to the FY ’21 budget.

· Bob Reed will be meeting with the Public Employee Committee (PEC) in the coming weeks.

· Quotations for general liability insurance are being sought at this time.  Bob Reed will provide an update at a later time; approximately two weeks.

· General

· The Committee discussed the use of free cash for budget short-falls in the FY ’20 budget and application of free cash to the FY ’21 budget.

· The Committee discussed what options may be available for a debt-exclusion override for any debt that has not been bonded as of yet, if necessary after all figures have been provided.

· The Committee held a discussion regarding trash and recycling, costs to the town, and what various surrounding communities offered to their residents.  
· Bob Reed indicated the Board of Selectmen will be discussing a date for the closing of the warrant for Annual Town Meeting (ATM).  ATM is scheduled for May 19, 2020.

· The Chair proposed a next meeting date of February 26, 2020 at 6:00 pm at Atria Draper Place.
The Chair called the meeting to Adjournment at 8:20 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth S. Callahan

Recording Secretary

Hopedale Finance Committee
